
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2024 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, February 12, 2024, at the Hammond 
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:30 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Wynveen second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Wynveen/Aune second. 
 
Minutes from January 8, 2024 regular meeting were approved: motion by Anderson/Wynveen second. 
 
Treasures report from January 2024 was approved: motion by Aune/Anderson second. 
$6,257.26 Interest on checking 
$69.76 Interest on savings 
$1,740,550.80 Check Book balance 
$428,655.91 Savings balance 
$5,697.57 Park fund 
$13,624.47 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$207.39 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: All Good.  
 
Planning Commission; All members present. The committee discussed Baldwin Airport conditional use application and 
the CBA. No action was taken and tabled until the March hearing.  Paul will be submitting violation forms to reiterate the 
Town of Hammonds concerns with other issues besides the campground.  
The committee further discussed 3 properties with code violations. Britton, Porter and Bast.  Each property has issues that 
will require separate code violation forms, Paul will complete and submit the forms.   
 
Agenda:  
Eric Host, Jason Jacobs and Lindsay Olson were in attendance for the SCC Rec.  They discussed possibly adding 2 low 
profile job boxes at the ball field for storage.  Paul suggested they place the boxes behind the concession stand and maybe 
pour a concrete slab for them to rest on.  They also asked to have gates put on the fence openings for safety concerns.  
Future dugouts and fencing extending to the outfield. Bleachers were also discussed; they have the chance to get them for 
free from the Hammond Lions Foundation.  Paul wants to see them first before making a decision. 
 
Roads:  
Road restrictions were put into place, some roads are already beginning to break up.  St. Croix County will be reviewing 
our 20-foot bridges (culverts) along with the bridge inspections.  
 
Chairmans report: Paul reported that there are still issues at the Sarango (190th) residence with building code violations. 
Mr. Sarango will have to come before the board with plans prior to issuing any more permits. Linda will send a letter to 
him.  
.  
 
Next meeting scheduled for March 11, 2024 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/ Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


